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‘Love, Laugh and Learn’ 

This Half Terms Value — Compassion 

Dates for 

your Diary 

Monday 9th Oct 

SEND Coffee Morning 

8:45am—to look at 

books 

9am—Coffee 

Thursday 20th Oct 

10am 

Harvest at Holy Trini-

ty Year 6 parents 

invited. More details 

to follow 

Friday 27th October 

Whole school flu 

nasal spray during 

the school day. Letter 

to follow 

Tuesday 14th Nov 

Katie’s Kitchen Work-

shop 3B & 3LB. See 

letter and Parentpay 

 

 

Black History Month at WWJS! 

On Monday 2nd October, we kick started Black History Month by     

having a whole day dedicated to raising awareness of Black History. All 

year groups celebrated this in different ways and focused on different 

inspirational 

black people 

from the 

past who 

have shaped 

our future, 

from Rosa 

Parks in year 

3 to Mae 

Jemison in 

year 6! Each class also created some fantastic        

artwork based around a different black artist.   

Football Stars! 

The fantastic year 5/6 football team went to Telford College on 
Tuesday afternoon to play in a tournament against other local 
schools. They played fantastically as a team and we ended up    
winning all 4 matches with 
some amazing goals from CP,   
CK, CL and NM and 3 clean 
sheets from goalie MM! There 
was also some excellent de-
fending from LN, EB and KB and 
great midfield passing from RJ 
and AT.                                   

We’re really proud of all of you, well done team! Mrs Slow 



National Poetry Day. It just takes one poem... 

Across school, we celebrated National Poetry Day, a day that 

helped children come together because of their voices, words, 

and stories. It was a day that encouraged all children to ex-

press themselves through the making, experiencing, and   

sharing of poetry. All year groups have been exposed to a 

wide variety of poetry and have had opportunities to write 

their own poems.  The theme this year was ‘refuge’ and Year 6 

wrote some 

war poetry 

that helped to 

highlight the 

need for ref-

uge during the 

First World 

War.  

EatWell Project   

We were lucky enough to be joined by the Eatwell Project 

Team from Telford and Wrekin Council this week, to take 

part in some sessions based around the Eatwell Guide. All 

classes took 

part and 

learnt about 

the different 

food groups 

and the im-

portance of a 

balanced diet.  

Brilliant Bikeability 

This week, we took part in some fun Bikeability sessions where 

we learned how to cycle safely including turning out of junctions 

and which hand signals to use. Before, some of our group didn’t 

have the confidence to take their hand off the handle bar but 

now we can all do hand signals without worrying! We’ve had a 

really great time learning how to keep safe on the roads and 

would like to thank our fantastic instructors Ian and Bernard! 

By Lottie-Rae and Daisy 

Attendance  

Whole School attendance: 94.68% We are now below national average  .  

Data published by the Department for education shows that in week 37 of the 
academic year the attendance rate for primary schools was 96.1%. Please help us 
to get back up to above average. Did you know we can give medication in 
school? Please call the school office on 01952 387880 for more details 

   Total       Primary     Secondary Special 

               95.0%      96.1%       93.8%            89.9% 

Attendance League: 

Huge congratulations to Mrs Brindley Jones's class who are still the reigning 

champions in lower school with a whooping ⭐99.63%⭐ and runners up are 4T 
who have made a huge increase and are now catching up with 98.57%. 

In upper school Mrs Steventon's class have taken the lead with 95.6% with 6J as 
runners up with 92.81% 

 

Terror in the Trenches 

Quivering in terror 

Shells soar above  

My heart is a drum - powerful, painful  

Sounds of screams fill the air  

As nuclear clouds hover above  

Deadly battlefield deserted of feeling  

Trenches like rivers as puddles flood my boots  

I’m seeking shelter from the never-ending torture and pain 

that scar my eyes  

It’s just a matter of time before I meet my demise.  

Charlie and Max 6S 



Calling all Year 5 and 6 Parents and Carers 
 
CHILD SEXUAL EXPLOITATION (CSE) / CHILD CRIMI-
NAL EXPOLIATION (CCE) / COUNTY LINES (CL) – IN-
FORMATION SESSION 
 
Primary schools in Telford and Wrekin are being asked to deliver an information session to 
parents of Year 5 and 6 children in the autumn term of each academic year.  
Ours will be on Tuesday 17th October on TEAMS at 5:45PM and will be conducted 
by Vicki Ridgewell who was formally a Police Officer.  An email has been sent to all parents 
with a link to this meeting.  
  
Parents have told us they are often unaware about some of the indicators and prevalence of 
CSE/CCE and CL and that when technology moves so very quickly, they aren’t always aware 
of what their child is doing online. Although issues such as county line drug dealing can 
sometimes seem like another world away, we know that it doesn’t take much for children to 
get caught in very serious matters that can have a profoundly detrimental impact on the rest 
of their lives. Vicki is well known to the school as she often delivers staff training and as a 
parent herself often shares well thought out advice. 
 
We would like as many parents as possible to join, if you have any questions, please contact 
Claire Ashley on claire.ashley2@taw.org.uk.  

EdShed  

 

This week, your child will have come home with a username and password for EdShed. This is a 
spelling platform that will allow your children to practise their spellings at home. There is an 

app but the website is free to use. �   

 

Please visit www.edshed.com and fill in 
the username and password that your 
children have been given.  

You will be directed to this page, where 
they will need to click on the 
‘assignments’ tab: 

We will be using this more frequently in 
class as well, so it would be fabulous if 
they could have a go at this at home. 

Thank you for your continued support!  

Mrs Platt  

mailto:claire.ashley2@taw.org.uk
http://www.edshed.com


The Wrockwardine Wood CE 
Junior School  

“Living life in all its fullness” 
challenge. 

 

This week’s challenge is to play a 
board game. We would love to see 
your photos please email them to:  

a3129@telford.gov.uk so that 
we can share them in the front 

entrance.   

Playtime Reflection and Prayer 

Rev Lisa is now  

offering our       

children prayer 

space on a       

Monday playtime 

to come and talk 

about Christianity, 

ask questions and 

share prayers. The 

children have    

embraced this   

opportunity and asked some very deep and meaning-

ful questions.  

Digital Leaders 

In WWJS, we have a team of Digital Leaders who are a group of pupils who are      

responsible for ensuring that all our digital devices are cared for, helping pupils with 

technological issues and for helping pupils to stay safe online! This week, our Digital 

Leaders have come up with some top tips for staying safe online! 

Digital Leader Online Safety Top Tips! 

Keep your personal details private. 

Never wear your school uniform in online images! 

Check your game is safe and appropriate. 

Have a strong password and keep it safe! 

Check who you’re chatting to online. 

Tell an adult if someone makes you uncomfortable 

Meet our Digital Leader team!  

E Safety 

Net Aware, is a guide for parents to 39 of the most 

popular sites, apps and games that young people use. 

Using reviews from adults and children, it helps par-

ents decide if a site is right for their child, if it’s age 

appropriate and explores what risks they might en-

counter, enabling parents or professionals to help 

keep their children safe online.  

Keeping children safe online | NSPCC  

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


E Safety Support 


